
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, MAY 1, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:03 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers


Absent: 

Vance Antoniou


Also Present:

Susan Allman, Village Forester





Jackie Andrew, Village Trustee





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the April 3, 2018 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the April 3, 2018 Environmental and Health (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved to approve the Minutes of the April 3, 2018 E&H meeting; seconded by Kourtney Sellers.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman Linda Aylward, Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers
Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou


Abstain:
None

Chairman Aylward declared the Minutes of the April 3, 2018 E&H meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

Ms. Allman commented that the 50/50 tree program is in effect, and that there are still a few trees left for purchase. 
4.         Recap of Spring event
Chairman Aylward asked that the E&H to recap the spring event, and come up with new ideas for the following event next year. 
Chairman Aylward indicated that the positioning of the Prairieland Disposal truck may have obstructed the view to the event. She suggested configuring the layout differently for the next spring event. Ms. Lawlor mentioned that April 21st was opening day for many sporting activities, and that may have affected attendance. There was discussion regarding scheduling the time and date for the sprint event in 2019. Members agreed to hold the next event on Saturday, April 27, 2019 with the location to be determined at a later date. 
Trustee Andrew suggested organizing a recycling poster contest for kids, and awarding a winner at the event in order to attract more residents to attend. 

Ms. Allman recapped the Arbor Day celebration at Eton Park. She noted that the Boy Scouts attended the event, as well as some parents. She mentioned that the scouts did a cleanup of the park, and later had treats. Ms. Allman noted that the Tree of the Year award was presented to a resident, and the scout leader composed a poem for the tree. She stated that additional residents attended to pick up tree saplings, and others were walking near the park.  

Chairman Aylward suggested sending a thank you letter to the North Barrington School Principal for allowing the E&H the use of the school. Ms. Lawlor agreed to write a draft letter for the E&H to send.
Chairman Aylward was of the opinion that the musician performed well, and suggested contracting him for the next event. She also stated that the electronics recycling was successful, and there was plenty of parking available. She indicated that having a large playground area available at the event was beneficial. Chairman Aylward mentioned that four residents signed up for the food organics recycling program. Ms. Lawlor noted that there were twenty seven residents who signed up for Village emails. There was discussion regarding considering new methods to attract residents to attend the next spring event, such as holding the event at a different location, involving additional schools and Parent Teacher Organizations of North Barrington.
6.
Old Business/New Business

Chairman Aylward mentioned that the E&H budget was increased. She mentioned that at the last meeting the E&H voted to contribute $600.00 to the North Barrington School recycling station. She suggested possibly holding a presentation for the contribution at the school. Ms. Lawlor volunteered to reach out to the principal of the school in regards to the presentation. 

Chairman Aylward stated that she spoke to the Chairman of the Parks and Recreation Commission regarding the funds in the amount of $700.00 that the E&H allocated towards the improvement of Kazo Park. She indicated that the Parks and Recreation Commission is discussing ideas for improvements. 
Chairman Aylward stated that in the past the Village has been against creating social media sites for the Village due to liability issues. She suggested that the E&H attend the next Village Board to revisit the request of allowing the E&H to create a social media site for the Village. There was discussion regarding who would manage the site. The E&H felt that social media sites would be a beneficial method to involve residents in the community. Members agreed to attend the next Village Board meeting with a presentation regarding the benefits of social media, and how the E&H plans to operate the site. Chairman Aylward suggested contacting the Parks and Recreation Commission to invite them to participate in the presentation to the Village Board.
7.
Adjournment

Motion:  Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Kourtney Sellers.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 7:55 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held June 5, 2018. 
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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